## Mayor's Report for 08-18-2014

- 1. Close of Tyee Transfer to SEAPA: The Assignment and Assumption Agreement for the transfer of operations and maintenance of the Tyee Hydro Project was finalized on August 16. Thank you is extended to the Wrangell Borough Assembly and Thomas Bay Power Commission for their work in getting this important matter resolved.
- 2. Assembly Attendance to Annual Alaska Municipal League Meeting: This year's meeting will be held at the Hotel Captain Cook in Anchorage, November 17 through 21. Assembly Members planning to attend the meeting are asked to confirm their attendance with the Borough Clerk's Office by September 10.
- **3. Thank you for your Service:** Sid Bacom, Member of the Public Safety Advisory Board since October 1999 (Chairman since October 2004) has informed that he will not seek re-election this year. We thank Sid for his many years of dedicated service.
- **4.** Lots of Opportunities to Serve the Community: As of last Thursday, the Borough still has numerous elected positions on the October 7, 2014 municipal ballot without candidates. If you are interested and willing to serve the community, contact the Clerk's office for further information.
- **5. Seeking Letters of Interest:** The Borough will accept Letters of Interest for persons interested in serving on the newly re-established Historic Preservation Commission. Please contact the Clerk's office for additional information.
- 6. Pending Public Meeting with DOT and DEC Representatives: Senator Egan's staffer Alida Bus is working with ADOT and DEC personnel to schedule a time when department representatives can travel to Petersburg this fall to conduct a public informational meeting on herbicide use regulations.
- 7. Change in Regular Meeting Date: Due to the September 1 Labor Day holiday, the next Assembly meeting will be Tuesday, September 2 at noon.